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Annual General Meeting 2018 

 

The Annual General Meeting of the Waikato VHF Group will be held on 

Sunday, 18th March 2018, 1:30pm 
At the Silver Fern Farms Event Centre, (aka Te Aroha Events Centre), 44 Stanley Ave., Te 

Aroha 
 

The “WaiPlenty” 2m network on 146.950 will be monitored for anyone requiring directions. 

Click HERE to go to a map of the location. 

NZART 

BRANCH 81 

www.zl1is.info 

https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1hzwPsKsmWNPwF8rhFPwqONFIgznNqTRd&hl=en&usp=sharing
file:///C:/Users/home/Documents/Amateur%20Radio/Branch%2081/Newsletter/www.zl1is.info
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Please renew your sub or join the Group before the AGM. 

A sub renewal/joining form can be found HERE. 

 

 
* * * * * * * * * * 

Repeaters/Beacons 

 

The Waikato VHF Group owns and maintains a number of repeaters and beacons in the 

greater Waikato and Bay of Plenty area. These are available for sponsorship for a period of 1 

year. Please see http://zl1is.info/sites.html for a list of repeaters, beacons & links that are 

currently available for sponsorship. If you are interested in sponsoring one of them, please 

contact our Secretary (ZL1GWP) or Treasurer (ZL1TAT). 

 

* * * * * * * * * * 

For Sale 

 

Satellite dish, petal type, C Band at present. Complete with mount. In very good order as has 

been powder coated and all stainless steel nuts & bolts etc. before it was installed.  

 

Available to view in Flagstaff, Hamilton. Could easily be moved in one piece locally on a trailer. 

 

Offers wanted. 

 

Russell Richardson 

Phone 07 854 3801 

Email: russell@rrichardson.nz 

 

 

http://www.zl1is.info/join.html
http://zl1is.info/sites.html
mailto:russell@rrichardson.nz
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WAIKATO VHF GROUP Inc. 

TREASURER'S REPORT 
FOR FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017 

 

2017 was a year of challenges for us. Between Christmas 2016 and New Year, our Te Uku ‘5675 repeater 
and links went off the air. Upon visiting the site on 11 January 2017, we discovered our repeater equipment 
was missing, along with a substantial quantity of other commercial radio equipment from that building – 
we’d been victims of a break-in and burglary! Our group lost a complete radio shelf containing our ‘5675 
repeater plus link terminal facing Te Weraiti along with its associated circulator, load and filter plus 
interconnecting cables with interfaces. During our site visit, we also discovered water coming down a UHF 
link feeder (originally donated to us) had filled and badly corroded our UHF duplexer on the end of it. That 
duplexer was not recoverable, so a replacement was eventually located. Initially, we expected it might be 
possible to fund replacement equipment (costing approximately $6000) from a grant similar to that which 
originally assisted us establish our WaiPlenty repeater network, however tightened requirements imposed 
on philanthropic agencies mean we no longer qualified. Eventually, a replacement repeater was donated by 
one of our life members, however the associated link module had to be purchased along with several other 
ancillary items. Replacing that faulty antenna feeder became a different challenge beyond our means both 
physically and financially with various consents to be applied for and paid in addition to substantial 
installation costs. Light appeared at the end of the tunnel when backers of a commercial project planned for 
that site generously offered to install our feeder along with theirs provided we supplied the materials. That 
work is expected to proceed at around the time you’ll read this, facilitating reinstatement of Te Uku in our 
WaiPlenty repeater network. Looking back, the cost of funding replacement equipment has been 
comparable to what it would have cost us over the years to insure that equipment, so we came out around 
break-even!  
We anxiously awaited the outcome of Radio Spectrum Management’s ‘Review of Licence Fees Framework’, 
following discussions during their ‘consultation’ stage which indicated amateur ‘OA1’ radio licence fees 
could increase by up to 400%. The Waikato VHF Group’s submission, along with others from the amateur 
radio fraternity strongly opposed such an unaffordable increase. When that review’s outcome was 
eventually announced mid 2017, we were relieved to find those amateur radio licence fees were to 
increase by around 8% after discounts we’d previously benefited from were removed. Radio licence fees we 
paid in 2017 were at the old rate prior to those new fees becoming effective on 1 October last year.  
Your committee continuously works on controlling costs, while membership subscriptions plus donations 
which together primarily fund our operating costs keep increasing incrementally year on year. In one effort to 
reduce our overall cost of radio licence fees, the ‘465 Oto Digipeater was closed down and its licence 
cancelled during 2017, while the licence for Hamilton’s ‘9725 DMR repeater has been transferred to Branch 
12. Repairs and maintenance cost us more last year as a result of costs incurred visiting Maungakawa and 
Te Uku, plus repairs to Waihi North’s repeater. New equipment purchased at discounted rates to reinstate 
Te Uku shows up as our only capital expenditure for 2017, while some further expenditure will follow in 2018 
to bring that site back on.  
Donations accounted for 40% of our total income in 2017, and we gratefully acknowledge donations 
received in 2017 from ZLs 1AI, 1AMW, 1AOX, 1GWP, 1IC, 1KIP, 1KL, 1KM, 1KRH, 1PR, 1RAB, 1RWR, 
1TAJ, 1TEC, 1UJG, 3DM, 3GR and 1FW. Thank you all for your support.  
Our independently reviewed Financial Statement (next page, followed by our reviewer’s report) 
summarises the Waikato VHF Group’s financial position at the end of F.Y. 2017.  
Quarterly newsletters (in colour) are emailed to members for whom we hold a current email address 
(where no email address is recorded, a black and white version is posted). Your details can be advised via 
our membership application/update form (on our web site at www.ZL1IS.info). Remember, annual 
subscriptions fall due on 1 January each year, and if you haven’t contributed before, how about 
considering a licence sponsorship also? Your support is important.  
 
Ian Brown ZL1TAT  
Treasurer (continuously since 1986) 
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